Graduate Council Minutes

October 17, 2008

The Graduate Council met on Friday, October 17, 2008 at 1:00 pm in the Rogers Room, University Center.

Members present: M. Abel, F. Buskey, A. Denson, B. Gastle, S. Higgins, K. Jaqua, B. Jones, K. Lunnen, M. Smith, C. Stepniak, S. Tonnsen and J. Zhang

Members absent:  D. Butcher, C. Coburn, C. Cooper, S. Ha, J. Mallory, J. Menickelli, M. Roland, D. Sally, C. Stepniak, S. Tonnsen
Others present: W. Andrews, S. Collins and E. Frazier

Announcements 




Graduate Council meetings will be rescheduled to the first Friday of each month with the exception of  




the January and March meetings.  The November Graduate Council meeting has been rescheduled to 





November 7.
The schedule change will allow for curriculum items to be approved in accordance with 




the 
University’s curriculum review and approval 
process.





The UNC Graduate Council business meeting scheduled for October 25 has been cancelled; however, a 



videoconference meeting has been scheduled for October 29 to discuss the action planning document





that eventually has to be approved by the Board of Governors.   








WCU is still awaiting approval for the Intent to 
Plan phase for a doctoral program in Physical Therapy.  







Disciplinary panels will review proposals to establish new doctoral programs.  Suggestions have been 








made to change how new graduate and doctoral programs will be reviewed and approved so the process 







does not take as long to complete.








A Program Directors meeting is scheduled for October 28.  Topics for the meeting include the Program 








Director Handbook, an update on the electronic submission of thesis and dissertations, discussion of 









graduate student recruitment and information on the AY prospecting module.








The National Carolina Conference of Graduate Schools (NCCGS) will be held at Western Carolina 









    University for the first time November 13-14.  The conference is comprised of Graduate School Deans 








 and their staff.  Dean Higgins is the President–elect of this state-wide group.   More information can be 






    found at http://www.westerngrad.com/8734.asp.  Scott made be contacting programs to provide 











information for the conference.
Approval of the Minutes     Motion and second to approve the minutes of the September 19, 2008 meeting.  Motion passed.

Graduate Faculty Review
The following persons were approved by the Graduate Faculty Review Committee as members


of the graduate faculty and came as a seconded motion for approval:
1. Dr. Jason Sides







Public Affairs








Full





5yr



2. Dr. Paul Bartels







Biology











Affiliate



3yr


3. Dr. Robert Warren





Biology











Affiliate



3yr

4. Ms. Sherry Robison




Health Sciences







Affiliate



3yr


5. Dr. Ashley Long






Health Sciences







Full





5yr
6. Dr. Susan Bogradus




Health Sciences







Full





5yr

Motion passed.
Nomination forms and all credentials for persons nominated are on file in the Graduate School.


Approval of the nomination for Ms. Brittania Bintz’s was postponed.  The Graduate Council wants to request additional information from the Chair of the Graduate Faculty Review Committee before approving the nomination.
Curriculum Review
No report.
Academic Policy       


   A revised policy on the “Completion of Thesis and Dissertation” Policy and the “Continuing Status” 

& Review 









Policy will be reviewed by the APRC today, October 17, 2008.  

                                                          

















The Academic Policy and Review Committee presented an Admissions Requirements policy change 











proposal to the Graduate Council as a seconded motion for approval.  The proposed policy specifies 











the degree requirements, transcript requirements, program requirements and international credentials 











requirements for graduate admission. 











Motion passed.











A University dismissal policy for graduate and undergraduate
students is underdevelopment to address 










program dismissals. 



University Fellowship,         No report. 
Scholarship &                      
Student Affairs                    
Enrollment 
Overview and discussion of graduate enrollment issues given flat enrollment growth this year, budget cuts, program review, and increased demands on graduate resources.  Discussion of how to address demands for enrollment growth and what the Graduate School is doing and plans to do in the future. Suggestions on how to increase enrollment were offered for Graduate School, Program Directors, the Colleges, and the faculty.  

The graduate enrollment target for the 2009 fall term is 2187 students.  Reported graduate enrollment for the 2008 fall term was 1920 (reported after drop for nonpayment) and for the 2008 fall term was 1936 (reported before drop for nonpayment).  Resident credit enrollment continues to decline.  Post baccalaureate certificate program enrollment is reported as undergraduate not graduate enrollment.   

As part of a strategic recruitment initiative, each College Dean was asked to submit a request for recruitment funds to the Graduate School by September 30, 2008.  Requests were received from all but two of the Colleges.  Additional funds for recruitment and advertising will not be available this year.

Phil Cauley, Director of Enrollment Management, is recruiting at Graduate School Fairs, businesses and organizations across the state of North Carolina.  The Graduate School and program directors will begin to utilize the AY prospect module more effectively.  The Graduate School would like for each program to have a letter in AY prospect.  The program letter will be sent to anyone who inquires about a specific graduate program at Western Carolina University.

A question was raised regarding enrollment numbers in the Nurse Anesthesia Program.  In the 2009 spring term, the Nurse Anesthesia program will have three cohorts registered, but in the 2009 fall term only two of the three cohorts will be registered. Therefore, all of the Nurse Anesthesia students will not be counted in the 2009 fall term census number because they all do not enroll for the fall term.

The summer session will now be administered as a regular term by a director in the Provost’s Office.  Summer enrollment numbers accrue to the University’s FTE but do not count toward the fall term census enrollment.
The meeting was adjourned at 2:45 pm.

Submitted by – Elizabeth Frazier

Please note: All attachments are on file in the Graduate School with the Graduate Council meeting minutes.

